
Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority Meeting 

May 2, 2024 

 

The Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority held their regular meeting on May 2, 
2024 at the Buffalo Township Municipal Building, 2115 Strickler Road, Mifflinburg, PA. 
Present were Daryl Beiler, Bob Sampsell, Brian Zettlemoyer, Linda Troup, Lena Baumer 
and Melissa Lobos. There were 5 citizens present. 

Under citizen’s concerns: Paul Haines asked how things were going with overflow 
issues in Mazeppa and Buffalo Crossroads. It had been decided that we were waiting to 
do door to door inspections after issues that had been found are resolved to see if they 
are the issue.  

Bob Sampsell made a motion to accept the Secretary’s minutes as presented. It was 
seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved. 

Linda Troup made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented. It was 
seconded Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved.   

There was no Engineer’s report. 
 
Under Operator’s report: Eric Scheimreif was there to discuss his proposal. He was 
advised on what steps to take until we can make a decision. He will try to have all this 
done until special meeting on May 23, 2024. 

Under delinquent bills: Linda Troup made a motion to sheriff serve Shawn Lloyd. It was 
seconded by Lena Baumer. All approved. Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to send 
delinquent letters to Carrie and Miller Catherman, Ingebord Francis, Carolyn Patton, 
Sandra Smith and Stephen and Wendy Walter. It was seconded by Linda Troup. All 
approved. Bob Sampsell abstained from voting.  

Under old business: Linda Troup made a motion to remove tabling HRG’s proposal for 
letters and inspections for Mazeppa and Buffalo Cross Roads. It was seconded by Bob 
Sampsell. All approved. Linda Troup made a motion to table the discussion until next 
month’s meeting. It was seconded by Bob Sampsell. All approved. 

Under new business: Eddie Koebke from EMC Insurance discussed renewal. Brian 
Zettlemoyer made a motion to schedule and have Lena Baumer advertise a special 
meeting on Thursday, May 23. 2024 at 6pm at the Township building. It was seconded 
by Bob Sampsell. All approved. 

Bob Sampsell made a motion to pay May’s bills. It was seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. 
All approved. 

Meeting was then adjourned. 


